
 

OLA, PALMA SOLA!  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It is a long time since we have gathered to worship in the beautiful sanctuary at Palma Sola 

Presbyterian Church.  Very few people have even seen the new carpet and flooring that was 

installed in the first days of isolation/quarantine/safer at home/shelter in place.   

 

I had hoped by the first of May, surely by Motherõs Day, weõd be back in the sanctuary for 

worship.  But that is not to be.  I have a faint hope of gathering together on Pentecost Sunday, 

May 31, but the hope grows dimmer every day.     

 

But people are òtuning inó to our recorded sermons on YouTube and Facebook in record 

numbers.  And our ZOOM meetings are successful.  The Menõs Ministry is going to try 

ZOOM this month.  Stay tuned for further developments on that front     

 

Your Pastor Nominating Committee is using technology to continue the search for your next 

pastor.    
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I plan to start a new recorded Bible study series this month.  It will focus on stories of exile 

and isolation in the Bible.  I got the idea at our last Session meeting, and am working on texts 

and titles.  The first installment will be posted on May 6.  The point of all the stories Iõve 

looked at is that in exile, in isolation, even in prison, God is with us. 

 

I was talking with Don Azbell and we were reflecting on times such as these.  Don 

remembers being a small child during World War II, and the privations of rationing, and of 

supporting the war efforts.  His father and uncles were away in the Army, and he and his 

mother were left alone on the farm. 

 

He and I shared stories weõve heard about the Spanish Influenza Pandemic of 1918.  One of 

the things Iõve learned is that the second outbreak, the second wave, was worse than the first.  

Old newspaper clippings describe a situation much like our own:  churches, theaters, 

restaurants, saloons, bowling alleys, pool rooms, were closed.  Public assembly was banned.  

And over the Summer and early Fall, the number of cases and deaths declined.  Then in 

November, World War I ended.  Parades and public celebration of the Armistice apparently 

marked the end of the quarantine.  And the beginning of the second wave of contagion. More 

people died between Armistice Day and New Yearõs Day than in the months before, or even in 

World War I. 

 

I think it was the philosopher/historian George Santana who said that those who do not learn 

the lessons of history are doomed to repeat them.    

 

Iõve never preached to a congregation wearing masks.  Iõve never been at a worship service 

where no one shook hands, hugged, kissed.  Iõve never been at a worship service where 

everyone stayed six feet away from their neighbors.  But if that is what it takes to keep us safe 

and free from contagion,  that is what we will do. 

 

A special thank you to the faithful stewards among us who are sending their pledges, offerings, 

contributions to the church office by mail.  

 

Be blessed, wash your hands, keep praying!  
 

Your Transitional Pastor, 

Ted Land      
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Y We are happy to announce that Palma Sola has received a Small Business Loan 

(forgivable) to provide payroll and utility coverage under the federal Paycheck 

Protection Plan. This money underwrites some two and a half months of these costs. 

We are continuing to pay all our employees during the COVID-19 shutdown period.  

Y Reviewed our Outreach donations for the first quarter, and are sharing that 

information with the congregation in this Newsletter.  

Y Discussed ways to assist members to practice their faith at home, including providing 

information on the website and in e-blasts about how to access devotionals, and 

ongoing efforts to work toward a capability to live-stream worship services, should 

that be needed.  

Y Endorsed a plan to ask church members to share photos of life and family during 

social distancing, as a form of fellowship, to be included in newsletters and slide shows 

shared through e-blasts. 

Y Endorsed a proposed plan by the WPC and PSPC Transition Pastors to relocate the 

Westminster congregation to Palma Sola on June 7th, contingent on the lifting of 

meeting restrictions. The June worship services will be conducted jointly by both 

pastors. Until the sale of their property, the Westminster Office will remain open at 

their site during the week. 

Y Formally extended the Employment Agreement with Pastor Ted for the period from 

June 15 to when our new pastor is installed, and ending January 14, 2021.  

Session will meet MAY 21st via ZOOM (Video Conference)  

APRIL SESSION UPDATE  
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It has been a while since information was provided about our nesting plans with 

Westminster.  While the virus lock-down has not facilitated the work, the Nesting 

Transition Team and the Session of each church has nevertheless continued to move 

forward with the plan.  We will try to bring you up to date. 

 

A Memorandum of Understanding has been approved by each Session. This agreement 

essentially documents the overall basis for the nesting plan, with which you are already 

familiar. Importantly, however, it also outlines how elements of personnel and facility costs 

will be paid by each congregation for this budget year, and suggests a budget basis for going 

forward. For example, Palma Sola will call the new Pastor and pay the personnel cost for 

this position, as well as the costs for our current transitional pastor until the new person 

arrives.  All our other Staff will remain in place, including our òtemporaryó Office Assistant. 

Since the two church offices will be combining, for efficiency, Palma Sola will inventory and 

pay for overall office materials, postage and copying expenses.  As for Westminster, their 

Choir Director and Administrative Assistant will remain their employees. These individuals 

will integrate appropriately into the existing music and office positions here over time. In 

addition, they will pay a monthly facility use fee to support the operation and maintenance 

of our campus. The fee is currently being determined, but a figure based on membership 

(40%) has been generally accepted. This relatively straightforward cost sharing plan 

provides significant potential savings for each congregation.  

 

More recently, the transition pastor at Westminster, R.C.Smith, has accepted another 

pastoral call and will be leaving when his current agreement with them expires at the end 

of June. Consequently, if meeting restrictions are lifted in time, the Westminster 

congregation will relocate for worship at Palma Sola, beginning June 7th.  
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During June, Pastor Ted and R C will be jointly conducting the service. If meeting size and/

or numbers are still restricted, an alternative transitional plan for June will be developed. 

After June, Pastor Ted will conduct worship for the combined congregations. 

 

Further, it appears that sale of the Westminster campus will not occur as planned.  As a 

result,  Westminster will not relocate their Office to our campus until such time as a sale is 

consummated. Their Office will maintain scheduled hours during the week to meet 

congregational needs. 

 

Lastly, as outlined in the Session Highlights herein, Session has extended Pastor Tedõs 

agreement with Palma Sola until January 14, 2021. We appreciate very much his willingness 

to delay his next retirement and remain with us while the Pastor Nominating Committee 

continues its search. 

 

We hope that this brief overview helps to answer some of your questions about what is 

going on. While some details are still missing, both Sessions remain excited about the 

nesting arrangement and look forward to making it a mutual success. Let me know if I 

might provide further information. 

- Roy Williams, Clerk 

OUTREACH UPDATES  
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NESTING UPDATE CONT.  

 

PSPC Book Club 
 

LOVE A GOOD BOOK? LOVE TO TALK 
ABOUT GOOD BOOKS? 

VIR 

MAY 11th  
11a - ZOOM MEETING 

 
BOOK:  

The Sweetness at the Bottom of the Pie  
by Alan Bradley   

 
Call Vicki Schooley ð 941-792-5672 

vlschooley@gmail.com 

Palma Sola Presbyterian  

Menõs Group 

- ZOOM MEETINGS -  

May 7th & 21st | 8a  

Materials Needed:  

Traveling Light  
by Max Lucado  

Call Don Azbell ñ 941-242-5759 

azbell57@verizon.net  



 
Page 6 

OUTREACH UPDATES  
 

MAY 2020 NEWSLETTER  

Your Outreach Team is still reaching out with your past and continuing support. Spring 

took an unexpected turn with the spread of COVID-19 and we had to adjust our plans. 

Our team did meet via ZOOM internet connection in April and we put into action the 

donations you have made and contributions from our various accounts: 

Y Pocket Change collections for the first quarter for FELT were $287.07 

Y $480 was donated to CROP Walk  

Y $516 was collected for Puerto Rico Earthquake Relief  through Presbyterian 

Disaster Assistance 

Y $612 was collected for Our Daily Bread   

Y $500 was donated from our community outreach account for the Food Bank of 

Manatee  county. 

Y $245 will be donated [from our Outreach Offering 2019 funds) to One Great 

Hour of Sharing.  Your donations can be made through the month of May by 

writing a check to Palma Sola Presbyterian Church with a memo of OGHS and 

mailed to the church. 

Volunteer Opportunities  

Y Dorcas is sewing clothing for farm worker children at home. 
Y Volunteers continue to work at Turning Points following CDC precautions, while 

serving at Our Daily Bread is being done by employees rather than volunteers. 

Y Manatee County Habitat for Humanity has suspended construction on the Interfaith 

Home Build. Stay tuned for resumption of activity. 

Y Assembly of seed packets to be distributed by Hope Seeds, a Christian charitable 

organization that seeks to improve the nutrition of the poorest in the world by 

providing quality garden seed and agricultural education, is postponed until later this 

year. 

Donate through Palma Sola DOES It ñ'Done on Every Sunday'  

Y In March, we collected tools to help equip the Habitat for Humanity Faith Build 

home for new homeowner Markisha Harris and her family. This collection will 

continue this Summer. 

Y In April and May, instead of DOES It collections, we are focusing on donating funds to 

our partner organizations. We plan for collections of items to begin again in Summer, 

with 'Undies for Others' and school backpacks and supplies for Misión Peniel. 

OUTREACH UPDATE  

https://www.pspchurch.org/pro/responsive/tools/includes/events/event_view.cfm?detailid=277517&event_type=main&memberid=2532&eventid=2167983&categoryid=
https://tpmanatee.org/
https://www.ourdailybreadofbradenton.org/
https://www.hopeseeds.org/
https://www.manateehabitat.org/
https://www.misionpeniel.com/
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Make a Special Offering  

Y Outreach Offerings in March went to Our Daily Bread, and in May go to Meals on 

Wheels Plus. 

Y In April, and continuing through May, we give to Presbyterian Church USAõs One 

Great Hour of Sharing. Proceeds will go to three PC(USA) programs providing 

people with safety, sustenance, and hope: Presbyterian Disaster Assistance, 

Presbyterian Hunger Program, and Self-Development of People. 

Stay safe and stay well.  Take a walk, call a friend, pray for another, and love those who 

are precious to you.  We look forward to meeting again.  The church is alive and serving 

others while we all stay at home.  Many Blessings. 

OUTREACH UPDATE CONT.  

One Great Hour of Sharing extended through Mayé

consider a donation.  
òIn this time of crisis, we are reminded that the most vulnerable in our midst suffer first, most, 

and longest. And that is who One Great Hour of Sharing serves. One Great Hour of Sharing helps 

us to be a Mathew 25 church, responding to the needs of the most marginalized. We extend 

shelter to those who have no place to stay, offer compassion to those who are in pain, and set 

a feast with God for those who lack access to enough food.ó  

 

-- Rev. Dr. Diane Moffett, Executive Director, Presbyterian Mission Agency, Presbyterian 

Church USAõs Easter Service 
 

  

https://www.ourdailybreadofbradenton.org/
https://mealsonwheelsplus.org/
https://mealsonwheelsplus.org/
https://specialofferings.pcusa.org/offering/oghs/
https://specialofferings.pcusa.org/offering/oghs/
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/ministries/matthew-25/
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While we miss fellowship with each 

other, through photos we can still share 

smiles and experiences!   

 

Perhaps youõve experienced something restful, 

hopeful, or inspiringña corner of your garden, a 

happy grandchild, a new hobbyñthat youõd like to 

share. Or maybe youõd just like to share a smile 

with your church family.  

Please send a photo to share to 

palmasolachurch@verizon.net or text it to  

Liz: 650-315-3347 or Faraja: 941-413-9005 It 

will be included in an upcoming e-blast slide show 

or a newsletter.  

Here are a few to get us started ... 

 

 

Share a 

Photo with 

Your Church 

Family!  

mailto:palmasolachurch@verizon.net

